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 ACE 2022 Committee Members 

 
President: 

Bob Senn  sennbob@icloud.com 
 

   Secretary and Membership Registrar: 

 
Peter Rasmussen peteraz@iinet.net.au   0418 950 333 

 
  Treasurer  & Web Administrator: 

  Ad Zuiderwijk addie@westnet.com.au 0419 931 078  

 

404 Concession Registrar & CMC Contact:  

Jacques Perriraz jjpz@iprimus.com.au  0466 251 510 

 

 

Committee Members: 

Denise McGillivray, Ralph Hibble (VP) and Greg Bracegirdle.  

Contact through secretary. 

 

 
Magazine Editor: 

Denis Conway duc.conway@gmail.com  0448 778 885  
 

 

Facebook Administrator: 

Jack Gibney lovemonkey@westnet.com.au  0409 587 567 

 

 

Club Librarian & Holder of Club Archives: 

Greg Bracegirdle: Contact through secretary. 

All magazines are catalogued within the club library. Members can 
loan magazines from the library, Greg can bring to monthly 
meetings as requested. 

 

 

Web: http://www.citroenwa.org.au/ 

Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/363880247088177/ 
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Presidents Message 

 

 
 
 

Hello Friends,  
 

I hope this message finds everyone fit, healthy and in great spirits. 
 
You may recall we had to cancel both our June and July General Meetings, as 

we did not have enough committee members available to form a quorum. 
 
Well that certainly changed for our August General Meeting, we had a very 

good turnout. The meeting venue was the Curry Hut in Wattle Grove. 
It must have been centrally located as we had a good representation from all 
points of the compass. On the other hand, maybe we just have a lot of 
members that like a good curry! 

 
There was a lot of excitement in the restaurant as RAID WA 2022 was due 
kick off in 3 days’ time. 

 
It is great to see people getting back to enjoying life to the fullest after a 
couple of years or restrictions. 

 
Since we will still have people away with RAID WA and others away following 
the football finals during September, our next meeting will be our Annual 
General Meeting to be held on Tuesday 18th October 2022 (Venue to be 

confirmed) 
 
We encourage all members to get involved and take up a position on the 

committee, it is always great to have some new blood on board. 
 
Folks please stay healthy and happy. 

 
Please also check in on family & friends regularly and ask them 

 
 
Bob Senn  
President 
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Everyone was so busy catching up at the Curry House, that no 
one took pictures until a lot of people had allready departed. 
(Sorry) 
 
Here are a few pics we did get right at the end of the night. 
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 Front Cover Photo 
 

 

 

The front cover photo is courtesy of Elizabeth Willison, which 
was taken on day 3 with the raid team assembled departing 
Kalgoorlie I think. 

 

**************************************************************  
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Raid Western Australia 2022 

 

 
 

 

Raid WA 2022 started on Monday 22nd August, with the 
meeting / starting point from the Puma garage in 
Karragullen. 

 

There was a good roll up of well wishes there to see the 
team head off on their 28-day adventure.  

 

It was fantastic to have Greg and Nina Bracegirdle present 

to see the Raid WA 2022 team off. 

Greg has had a constant involvement in Raids both in 
Australia and overseas. 

Two of our international guests on this Raid are Anke & 
Andreas from Germany, they 1st met Greg on a Raid in the 
USA back in 1990’s 
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They have remained great friends and have been on many 
raids together, since then.   

Unfortunately, for Greg poor health has not allowed him to 
take part this time. However, he will be there in spirt and will 

likely be toasted regularly around the campfire.  

(Cheers Bastard’s) 

 

Greg and Nina with Andreas and Anke. 

Greg was presented with a Raid WA 2022, Jacket and 
Beanie. 
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Some of the RAID cars 
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11 
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The Raid crew departed at 9am and headed onto Brookton 
for a coffee stop at around 10am. 
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It was great to see Rene’ Vitos who lives in Pingelly come 
across to Brookton to see the crew go thru. 

Rene’ is below in the middle, with Ralph Hibble, Tom 
Newsome and Dylan Webb.  

 

After coffee and some snacks, it was off towards Hyden.  
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It was a beautiful day for a drive and the countryside is 
looking spectacular. 

The Canola fields are all in full bloom and wild flowers are 
starting to show, it should be another great grain crop this 

year. 
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Plenty of water laying around and some floodway’s were 
still flowing. 

 

 

 

It was a chilly 1st night around the campfire, camped about 
40 kilometres east of Hyden and the wind was coming from 
Antarctica. 
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A few drinks around the fire we warmed up. 

 



18 

 

 

Maybe the wind stopped blowing, we are feeling warmer. 
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Day 2 it was 300 kilometres of dirt road from Hyden through 
to Coolgardie and then onto Kalgoorlie 

 

This was a good shake down on the dirt, before they head 
off into the desert. 

Good to have the support crew on hand to pick up any 
pieces that came loose, like a muffler section and a shovel. 

The support crew are: 

Dylan, (Landrover Discovery) 

Jeanette & Danny (Ford Ranger) 

Ad will join up in Kalgoorlie (Toyota Prado) 
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Arrived into Kalgoorlie around 5pm and set up camp at 
Discover Caravan Park in Boulder. 
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The park had great facilities and the hottest showers. 
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Phil Johnston arranged a great night out at the Kalgoorlie 
Repertory Theatre. 

We had a private showing with full dress rehearsal of their 
new musical “Women in Black” 

It was a fantastic performance and we were made very 

welcome. 

Phil’s son Lewis is a director of the repertory club, he also 
played a key role in the show and importantly, he also ran 

the bar at intermission. 

Thanks, Lewis to you and all the cast, we hope the show 
has a great run and thanks for the hospitality. 
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If you are in Kalgoorlie, the Repertory Club is well worth 
going to see a show. 

We look forward to regular updates and pictures as the Raid 
WA team head to Lake Argyle. 

Safe travels to all. 
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Concessional Registration 

 

 

 
 

 
Concessional 404 / C4C Registration 
 

There still seems to be a little bit of confusion surrounding concessional 
registration  
 

So just a reminder to all members that run vehicles on either 404 / C4C 
concessional registration’s, please make sure you are across all your 
requirements. 
  

 
Below is some basic reference material, the onus is on members, to fully 
comply with whatever concessional registration scheme they may operate 

under. 
 
Full detailed information can be found at https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/  

 
Find the right concessional registration that suits your requirements 
 
If unsure speak to Jacques our Concession Registrar for clarification.  

 

     
 

https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/


29 

 

 
 

 



30 

 

 
 



31 

 

 

  
 
 



32 

 

 
 



33 

 

  
 
 
 

Do not forget to lodge your trip details at our ace404rego@gmail.com  

 

 
 

mailto:ace404rego@gmail.com
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 Upcoming Car Shows of Interest 
 

 

 
 

1/ Classic Cars & Coffee Sunday 4th September  

 
 

 
 

This is a monthly event and well worth going along to. Its great way to start a 
Sunday morning. 
  
The $10 entry fee supports a great cause, The Prostrate Cancer Foundation. 

 
Take your car to give it a good run & show it off in this casual atmosphere with 
other friendly car people. 

 
Then go somewhere nice for Sunday brunch….  
 

So drive along the coast or the river, there are some fantastic places for a feed 
on Sundays… 
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2/ French Car Festival Sunday 18th September  
 

 

 
 

We encourage all members to support this French Car show.  
 
SAVE THE DATE 

 
Take your pride and joy for a drive and put it on display for a couple of hours 
while you wander around looking at other French cars and meeting some 
interesting people. 

 
It is Spring, its Sunday and its French Cars……………. 
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Just for Laughs 
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Future Events 
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A note from the Editor. 

 

 

 

A great club magazine is one with plenty of member participation, stories, 

requests and personality.  

Members please advise of any car shows or car swap meets in 2022 or 
anything thing else that you wish to see in your magazine.   

ACE Members please send in your stories, let us know of any rebuild project 
or raid preparation projects, so we can do a news story and share the 
experience. 

In addition, any for sale/give away/swap/ wanted ads please submit in word 
format with some photos in a      separate email. 

 
Also any good maintenance stories or helpful tips to share with other 

members.  
 
Anything you want to see in your magazine, like articles on Citroen Models / 

Model History / Engine History etc.  
 
Let us know and we will see what we can come up with. 

 
It’s your magazine let us know what you want to see in it. 
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ACE GENERAL MEETING 
 

 

 

October 2022 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AGENDA: 

1. Present, Guests and Apologies 

2. Amendments and Acceptance of minutes of previous meeting 

3. Business arising from previous minutes 

4. Secretaries Report 

5. Treasurers Report 

6. New Members 

7. Past Events Report 

8. Future Events 

9. General Business 

10. Request for motions for next meeting 

ACE members, guests and visitors meet on the third Tuesday of each month. 

The setting is casual to allow for positive interactions between members 
before and after the formal meeting. The meeting now starts at 7.30 p.m. at 
the Mighty Quin Tavern, Tuart Hill most members arrive from 6.00 p.m. to 
have a meal from the bistro, or a drink with friends.  

 
Friends and guests are always welcome. 
 

Next Meeting 
October         Tuesday 18th 2022 AGM (Venue to be advised) 
November     Tuesday 15th 2022 

December     Tuesday 20th 2022 
 
Association of Citroen Enthusiasts of WA Inc. PO Box 108, NORTH 

PERTH WA 6906 


